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 What When 

Book Club orders due Friday 23rd February 

School Council AGM and meeting Wednesday 28th February 6.30pm 

RCEPS Centenary Celebration Friday 8th March 

Labour Day long weekend Monday 11th March 

NAPLAN begins (Gr 3 and 5) Wednesday 13th March 

“Stomp” dance classes—all students Monday 18th to Friday 22nd March 

Last day Term 1 Thursday 28th March—2.15pm dismissal 

“Every Day Counts” 
If your child is absent from school we must have a note, phone call or you can 

also enter the reason directly onto COMPASS to explain the  
absence. This is required by the Department for our records. 

 
 
                     

                         
    No assembly this week                        

No Out of School Hours Care 
Due to Alina being absent next week, there will not be any after school care on Monday, 

Tuesday or Wednesday. Sorry for any inconvenience this may cause.  
She is back on Thursday for business as usual.  

Contact School Council: rceps.schoolcouncil@gmail.com 

School Photos 
School photos were taken 
this week. If you have not 
yet placed an order you 
can log onto the Leading 
Image website and order 
photos using the access 
key.  
 
Only class and individual 
photos are available unless 
you pre ordered family 
photos before the photo 
day. 
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Birthdays:  Dami Cullen, Logan Neave 

Book Club 
Book Club orders are due tomorrow, Friday 23

rd
 February.  Cash orders can 

be left at the office or orders can be done online following the  
instructions on the brochure.  Our school earns credits from each order that 
we use to buy new books for the library. 
 

Bus Notes 
Students planning on travelling by bus to and from 
school must complete the appropriate form. The forms 
were sent home last week with students but are also      
available from the office. These must be returned 
ASAP in order for your child to travel by bus. The 
forms must be completed every year.  If your child has 
not brought a note home or it has been misplaced, 
please ensure one has been collected from the office 
immediately. A time will come that unless the form has 
been completed and returned to school, your child 
will not be permitted on the bus.   

Class Awards: 
Prep:  Adam Sandler for being a more self-motivated learner this week.  You have been more  

organised and ready to learn when on the floor and when you are working at your table.  You have 
also tried hard to use your words to ask for help if you get stuck.  Keep up the great work Adam!  

Grade 1: Logan Pittaway on being a brave learner in our classroom this week!  You are always 

showing that you are willing to have a go at tasks, even if they are new or a little big challenging.  
Keep up the fantastic effort Logan! 

Grade 2: Max Allford for being an active learner.  In our class discussions, you have confidently 

explained strategies you used to complete your work and have actively listened to others.  Well 
done Max keep up the great effort! 

Ethan Nice for being an active learner.  In our class discussions, you have listened carefully and 

confidently shared your ideas, connections and strategies.  Well done Ethan.  Keep up the great 
work! 

Grade 3/4: Kiara Allford for being self-motivated!  You are always making sure that you are  

organised in the morning and ready to start your learning straight away.  It is great to see that you 
are setting goals for yourself so you can continue to grow as a learner.  Keep up the great work  
Kiara! 

Grade 4/5: Heidi Curtin for being a self-motivated learner.  Heidi, we have noticed you being  

focussed during Japanese and Reading lessons.  You have been an organised learner who is  
displaying a positive attitude and giving their best.  Well done! 

Grade 6:  Hunter Bailey for your outstanding demonstration of Active Learning!  Your willingness 

to engage with others, listen attentively and offer constructive feedback has set a remarkable  
example for your peers and the entire school community.  Not only has it enhanced your own  
learning experience but has also enriched the learning environment for everyone around you.  Your 
ability to creative an atmosphere of respect, understanding and collaboration is truly commendable.  
Keep up the amazing work Hunter! 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CSEF—Camps, Sports And Excursion Fund 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions fund is available to 
anyone with a valid Health Care card or are a temporary 
foster parent. The fund will enable the school to hold 
money for you at the school. You can then use this  
money for excursions, camps etc. All you need to do is 
let us know that you want us to use it. 
If you have a Health Care Card, please collect an        
application form from the office. You must complete a 
new form every year. If you are eligible, the money will 
be processed at school and remain on our system for 
you to use.  

Please Cross The Road Safely 
We have noticed a number of parents and students crossing the 
road at the front of the school at the end of the day in the wrong 
place. There are bollards erected to show where students should 
be crossing the road and a staff member will always be standing 
there helping everyone cross safely.  
We would hate for someone to be hurt while crossing the road so 
please ensure you use the correct place to cross. We understand 
that there are no lines on the road to designate the crossing, but it is still the safest place to cross.  
 



 
 
 
 
 

                                                                         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are holding our Centenary celebrations on Friday 8th March. We are inviting all current and past     
families of RCEPS students and staff to spend part of the day celebrating with our current community.  
The school will be open for you to come in and have a look at what your child’s class is currently doing. 
We will also have displays of historical photos/documents etc for you to have a look at and reminisce. 
Make connections with family trees or rediscovery the names of forgotten friends.   
In the evening we will be offering a meal (paella/pasta) that you are welcome to purchase. You do not 
need to book as we are catering for around 200. There will be formalities at approx. 7pm. You are         
welcome to spend as much or as little time as you wish. 
Holding the day in this manner is designed to be inclusive for our whole community and provide ample 
time to visit our school.  
Please spread the news about our centenary. Hopefully through our community channels we can let    
everyone know.  


